
5-09-13 – PUBLIC HEARING ON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT CONTRACT 
 

Present: 
 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Daniel L. Miller 
Councilman David L. Montgomery 
 
Absent: 
 
Supervisor Mary L. Hannon 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell 
 
Also Present: 
 
Town Clerk Betsy A. Marsh 
Approx. 15 guests 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on May 9, 2013, at the Town Hall/Community Center to hear 
comments on a proposed 3 year contract between the Town of Sardinia and the Memorial Volunteer Fire Company of 
Chaffee-Sardinia, NY, Inc., for fire protection and emergency first aid service.  The public hearing was called to order 
by Deputy Supervisor Montgomery at 6:15 PM.  The Town Clerk showed proof of the legal notice of the hearing as it 
had appeared in both the Arcade Herald and the Springville Journal.   
 
Deputy Supervisor Montgomery called 3 times for any comments on the Fire contract.  There being none forthcoming, 
on a motion by Earl, seconded by Miller, the hearing was closed at 6:17 PM, with the Board noting that if anyone else 
should come in and wish to comment, the hearing would be re-opened.  Carried, 3 ayes, 2 absent, 0 noes. 
 
 
 
 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
        Town Clerk 
 
  


